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Mr. President,
Chile on behalf of the the Rio Group reaffirms its willingness to collaborate actively in these sessions and trusts that the mandate contained in paragraph 54 of the Outcome Document of the Conference of the Financial and Economic Crisis and its Impact on Development will be fulfilled, in the sense of having a report that reflects the progress achieved in the follow-up of the Conference before the conclusion of the current period of sessions of the General Assembly.  

Mr. President,

In relation to the Report referenced in paragraph 54 of the Outcome Document of the Conference, the Rio Group believes that it should contain all the points on which convergence and divergence has been expressed, and thus reflect in a more balanced manner the distinct points of view expressed by delegations. 
Furthermore, the Group believes that the Report in paragraph 54 should be not a negotiated outcome document, and in this sense, we have full confidence that the co-facilitators and the President of the General Assembly will produce a report on the basis of a balanced and representative view of the diverse perspectives expressed during the entire process.  

Mr. President,

With regard to the topic that convenes us today – the sustainability of debt –; the Rio Group would like to express the following:

· The Group reiterates that it is dangerous to maintain patterns of unsustainable external indebtedness for the developing countries and reminds of the importance that the loans are lent and borrowed in a responsible way.  In this context, we make a call for a just, lasting, and development-oriented solution to the problem of external debt faced by the nations of the South.  To this end, all possible options must be explored, including the cancellation and temporary moratorium of debt of the poorest countries and other long-term relief plans, exempt from conditionalities that allow freeing up the necessary resources to promote development.  This is also particularly important for middle-income countries, where more than 40 percent of the world’s poor lives.

· At the same time, it is essential for international credit schemes to guarantee sustainability of debt management and to take into account the interests of the developing countries, particularly the poorest.
· In this sense, we are convinced of the importance to continue studying an international mechanism for debt restructuring, in particular to the poorest and highly indebted countries, to guarantee a just, lasting, and speedy solution to avoid new crises in developing countries, fully taking into consideration past experiences and the situations and needs of debtor countries, in particular within the context of complex debt restructuring.   
· Some of our countries continue to grapple with high debt-to-GDP ratios coupled with a lack of access to concessionary financing. It is therefore important that developing countries be granted access to concessionary loans without discrimination and to financing from the IFIs to support sustainability. 

Thank you.-
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